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I refer to your email of 4 October 2022 in which you request the following under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (OIA): 
 

With respect I request the following information as an OIA. 
 

I would like to know how many of Kiwis have died or gone missing abroad between 
October 1 2019 until October 1 2022. 

 
I would also like the country they died or disappeared in, along with the age and 
gender of each person and cause of death.  

 
You were informed that the timeframe for responding to your request for information was 
extended by 10 working days to 16 November 2022. Thank you for your patience while this 
process was completed.  
 
We have interpreted your request for information about “Kiwis” to mean New Zealand citizens.  
Please note that we do not hold information relating to non-New Zealand citizens. 
 
Please find attached a list of countries/jurisdictions where New Zealand citizens have died or 
have been reported missing.   
 
Please note that the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade (the Ministry) is not automatically 
advised when a New Zealander dies or is reported as missing overseas. The data we hold relates 
only to New Zealand citizens whose death or status has been reported to consular officials. 
 
Regarding age, gender, and cause of death – our case management system is not able to 
produce reports on this information. To provide this information would require us to go through 
every case note within scope of this request to retrieve the requested information. Due to the 
substantial collation required, this aspect of your request is refused under section 18(f) of the 
OIA. 
 
If this information were collated, we assess it likely would be withheld under section 9(2)(a) of 
the OIA, to protect individuals’ privacy.  
 
Please note that we may publish this letter (with your personal details redacted) and enclosed 
documents on the Ministry’s website. 
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If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 
DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
Sarah Corbett 
for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 
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